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Recreation:

Current programming includes Horseback Riding, Soccer, Flag Football, Small Fry
Football, Swimming, YogaChi, Strength & Stretch, Cardio Step, Adult Co-Ed Volleyball
and Cheerleading.

Our 2025 budget has been submitted; we will be reviewing with the accounting
department to ensure the board has the most accurate numbers.

We had our second football home game of the season. Thank you to Lansing Schools for
all your support.

Cornell and Ithaca College club softball teams have reserved our softball field for most of
the Fall.

Little Red Girl’s lacrosse has reserved field space at the Town Barn field this Fall.

The Veteran’s Watch Fire will be hosted at Myers Park on September 20"". Thank you to
all volunteers.

The Out of the Darkness Suicide Prevention Walk was held on September 7" at Myers
Park. Thank you to all that supported this great cause.

The Lansing Lighthouse 5K was again a success, with many runners.

Our Concert Series has concluded for the season, thanks to all for your support.

We are in the process of repairing several docks due to rot.

Bolton Point notified us of high-water use occurring overnight in Myers Park, indicating
a leak. It took us some time, but we did discover the source and dug it up and repaired it.
Salt Point VVolunteer Work- Day is October 19'".

Our crew has been working on brush cutting at Salt Point and bench anchoring. We will
be replacing more posts with logs soon.

Ludlowville Park has again been busy this summer with little to no attention paid to
parking signs along the road.

We have resumed work on the Lansing Center Trail and are working on drainage and
bridges in several locations.

The Lansing Library Hike at Lansing Center Trail was held on September 14™.

Meetings:

Supervisor’s monthly meeting — September 10th
Lansing Greenway — September 11th



FOSP — September17th

Personnel & Department Head — September 4™

FOLCT — Trail Tuesdays, every Tuesday at 6pm (weather dependent)
FOLCT meeting — August 5%

LCSD facilities and athletics meeting, third Friday of each month.

This is a very brief overview of some of the things my department does or has done. If
any board members would like more information, please feel free to contact me.



